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January 14, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize the King County Executive to sign an interlocal agreement (ILA) between King County and the Fire Districts in the County that would protect against district staffing and service reductions resulting from prorationing caused by the County’s and voters adoption of a levy lid lift to fund the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network (PSERN) project.   
King County’s current emergency public safety radio network is aging and is requiring increasing repairs.  Because the vendor for the current network will stop supplying replacement parts and repairing used parts by December 31, 2018, the County must replace its emergency public safety radio network at a substantial cost.  I have proposed a nine-year levy lid lift for the 2015 ballot to pay for that replacement.  When a lid lift is the most viable type of funding measure, it has the potential of lowering tax revenues for one or more fire districts through prorationing.  It is in the public interest to protect the districts from this potential as it would result in a decrease to fire protection services.
The ordinance, if adopted, would enable the County Executive to sign the agreement that commits the County to replace a fire district’s revenues lost through proration because of the County’s PSERN levy.  If the PSERN levy is adopted and if a District was prorated during any year during the life of the PSERN levy due to that levy, the District would be compensated out of PSERN project funds up to the amount of its proration. The County’s maximum payment in any one year for all districts combined is capped at one million dollars.   
The project’s payments would be due in the following circumstances:

· If the PSERN levy causes a fire district to be prorated and the district has protected twenty-five cents of its levy authority.
· If the district has banked capacity at the time of the agreement, the district later uses some or all of that capacity, the district has protected twenty-five cents of its levy authority, and the PSERN levy causes a district to be prorated.
· If a district is prorated because of a partial annexation of its area, the district has protected twenty-five cents of its levy authority, and the PSERN levy. 

By protecting fire districts’ funding and services, the County furthers its strategic goal of promoting safe communities. 
The ILA is supported by all of the Fire Districts in King County.  The PSERN Steering Committee also supports the Agreement. 
I urge you to adopt this proposed ordinance authorizing me to sign this ILA thereby protecting the current level of Fire Districts’ services from potential reduction through PSERN levy prorationing. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents and property safe.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, King County Information Technology, at 206-263-8047.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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